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$752,700

This project involves enhancements to the Connecticut eRegulations System that are expected to: 1) ease the agency 
regulation-making process by replacing a problematic drafting software and streamlining the workflow; 2) improve the 
public web portal with additional data, links, and updated design; and 3) update system administration tools for more 
efficient management of the system.

We have completed most of the total project work and rolled-out the replacement of drafting software in September 
2020, which was the greatest share of the enhancement work and anticipated to have the greatest business impact 
across state agencies using the system. Regarding other enhancements to the system, we have completed about 
95% of the work, which has included improvements to IBM Case Manager including additional admin tools; increased 
search functionality for the public access portal; and workflow updates for agency users.  We have just a few remaining 
items which are now in final development and/or testing.

December 31, 2021 update:

The majority of the items have been completed. The final item is to upgrade the server operating systems and all of the 
platform softare to current levels. This should be completed by June 30, 2022.

We are approximately 28 months behind schedule.  There has of course been significant disruption from the COVID-19 
crisis. In addition, our vendor has had staffing changes which affected development resources. In the past few month 
we have had to allocate existing resoures to work on bug fixes and a required change due to a new statutory mandate. 
However, we have remained within budget and continue making progress. 

We will finish up the remaining few items of project work as soon as we can, projected end October 2021.

December 31, 2021 update:

The majority of the items have been completed. The final item is to upgrade the server operating systems and all of the 
platform softare to current levels. This should be completed by June 30, 2022. 
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